Meeting:

Antrim Conservation Commission, March 30, 2011 at 6 pm at the

Town Hall.

Attendees:

Peter Beblowski, Keith Wolsiefer, Linda Bryer, Ron Cheetham, Rod Zwirner At Large

Absent: Mike Bingham 2012, Kim Kelley 2012

Resigned: Martha Pinello

## Agenda:

- Members & new members: Martha Pinello resigned her position as an At-Large Member. Keith Wolsiefer & Linda Bryer who both have terms which expire in 2011 have indicated that they would be willing to sign up as Commissioners for another 3 year term.
- 2. Election of Chair occurred. Peter Beblowski accepted nomination but said he hoped this would be his last year as chair.

  Vote occurred 4 -0 Beblowski abstained.
- 3. April 16 Town Wide Clean Up Call Brian Beihl 588-3014 or beihl@comcast.net
- 4. Responded to ConVal April 2 request for trail work/help. TNC not available due to conflicting schedules. Meadow Marsh property not in need. Meetinghouse hill/Lily Pond has need but too much snow. For April 2 work.
- Campbell Pond discussion held regarding a meeting to discuss with Selectmen and Water & Sewer Department. Will ask selectboard to schedule a meeting.
  - Also need to bring up formalizing passive walking, parking and timber harvest easement with Laubers.
- **6.** Contact Swift Corwin & Denis McKinney RE: Stewardship Reports/timber harvest at properties managed by the Commission. Get proposals.
- 7. Linda agreed to check the commission mailbox in the town hall weekly and advise Peter if there are items which require action.
- 8. Lily Pond and Meetinghouse Trails: Revisit when no snow ..... Need to talk to Clarkie......Rod noted that there have been rocks dumped on to the Hurlin Property from the former Chambers property. He will investigate further.
- 9. Hike/paddle:\_None Scheduled at this time \_\_\_\_\_
- 10. http://extension.unh.edu/FWT/workshops.htm
- 11. April 5 at 4pm at Keene State College: Does Good Dialogue Produce Greater Popular Acceptance for Controversial Environmental Decisions?
- 12. Discussion about the Conservation Commission's Renewable Energy Statement. Members accepted the statement but did not thing time right to issue it.
- 13. Took a look at the Anderson Wetland Application. Beblowski to contact NHDES Wetland Bureau.
- 14. Harris Center http://www.harriscenter.org/Programs/programs.htm

- 15. Monadnock Conservancy: http://www.monadnockconservancy.org/index.html
  - a. Land Steward Trainings @ Harris Center Wednesday, April 20 at 7-9 p.m.
  - b. Beech Hill Hike Saturday, April 30 9 a.m.-noon Beech Hill, Dublin, NH A moderate hike that follows a loop on newly established trails atop Dublin's Beech Hill, featuring broad views of the Wapack Range. We'll be joined by Meade Cadot of the Harris Center and Steve Roberge, UNH forestry educator, to talk about forest response to ice storm damage and its relationship to habitat for woodpeckers and other snag and cavity dependent wildlife species. Co-sponsored by the Harris Center. Please register in advance with stewardship manager Emily Hague at (603) 357-0600 or by e-mail: Emily@MonadnockConservancy.org

Next Meeting: Tentatively scheduled for Wednesday, April 20 at 6 pm in the Town Hall.